
 

March 6th, 2016 
4th Sunday of Lent 

Addresses/Direcciones 
Church   229 S. 28th Ave. 

Office/Oficina:  

Parish Center 
(behind the school/atrás de la escuela) 

    221 S. 28th Ave.       

Phone/Teléfono:  715-842-3148 

Office Hours/Horas  

Mon - Fri:  8:00am - 4:00pm 
 

Our Website: 

stmatthewwausau.org 

MASS SCHEDULE WEEKEND/ 

HORARIO DE MISAS 

  Saturday 4:30pm; 

  Sunday 8:00am, 10:00am  

  & 12:00pm Español (Spanish) 
 

Weekdays: 8:00am Mon, Wed — Sat 

                 12:05pm on Tues & Thurs 
 

Holy Days/Días Santas 
  8:00am, 12:05pm, & 6:30pm 

PARISH /PERSONAL DE LA  
STAFF     PARROQUIA 
 

Pastor    Rev. Robert Thorn 
Associate Pastor  Rev. Dan Thelen 
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Tom Tierney 
Plant Manager    Jason Seliger 
DRE & Hispanic RE:  Patricia Cicha 
Dir. Youth Ministry    Janet Nichols 
Pastoral Care   Norma Kipp 
Secretary   Ann Graveen 
Bulletin Editor  Lori Zimick 
Finance Secretary  Barb Splinter 

Year of Mercy 

2015-2016 



DEVOTIONS  
Rosary 
Daily before Mass & Wed. 4:30 PM 
Prayer for Priests 
included with rosary Mon., Wed. & Fri. 
Vespers 
Wednesday 5:00 PM 
Benediction  
Wednesday 4:50 PM and after Mass on 
1st Friday of the month 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
Every Wed. after 8 AM Mass until 5 PM. 

Pax Christi Adoration Chapel-Marathon 
Tues. 9 AM-11 PM; Wed. 9 AM-Thurs. 10 

PM; Fri 9 AM-6 PM; Sun. noon-10 PM. 

St. Therese-Rothschild 
Tues. after 8 AM Mass to Fri. 8:00 AM.  

Entrance available after 6 PM by ringing 

main entrance doorbell.  Call 715-359-

8352 to volunteer. 
 

CELEBRATION OF SACRAMENTS 

Confessions :    
Saturday 10:30am-12:00 noon or by  

Appointment. 
 

Baptism:  
Arrangements must be made at the rectory 

office. The next class to be announced. 

Preparation classes are required of parents 

and recommended for godparents.  Contact 

Nancy 715-675-6796,  to register for 

classes.  Registration is accepted up to one 

week prior to the class session.   
 

Marriage:  
Arrangements for marriage must be made 

with the Pastor at least six (6) months in  

advance. Call Fr. Bob to arrange your  

marriage.   
 

 Anointing of the Sick:  
If you are entering the hospital for a  

scheduled surgery and wish to celebrate this 

sacrament prior to your hospitalization, 

please contact Norma. If you would like  

Fr. Bob to visit you  during your hospital stay, 

leave word upon entry as a patient. 
 

BULLETIN DEADLINE—Friday by 4:00pm  

Bulletin Editor: lorizk@stmatthewwausau.org 
 

Visit us online www.stmatthewwausau.org 
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Intercessory Prayer:  
If you are in need of prayer, please  

call Peggy B. at  715-845-3321 or the 

Parish Center at 715-842-3148.  Our 

prayer group is always ready to be of 

help when prayer is needed. 

CYCLE C MARCH 6, 2016 

4th Sunday of Lent 

 

"The Pharisees and scribes began to complain, saying, 'This man  

welcomes sinners and eats with them.'" Jesus crossed lines that weren't 

supposed to be crossed. He talked to women in public, touched the 

"unclean" to heal them, and chummed it up with tax collectors and  

sinners. This didn't make sense. It didn't fit into the standard categories. 

And so the religious leaders began to complain. 
 

In response to this, Jesus told the parable of the prodigal son. Through 

this story, he illustrated that God loves all of his children even when they 

have not behaved perfectly. But more than this, the tale also deals with 

the resentment of the older son--the one who always followed the law. 

Like the self-righteous Pharisees and scribes, the older brother  

complained. "All these years 

I served you," the son said, 

"and not once did I disobey 

your orders; yet you never 

gave me even a young goat 

to feast on with my friends." 

But how does the father  

respond? "My son, you are 

here with me always;  

everything I have is yours." In other words, the older brother had no  

reason to complain or be angry. He already enjoyed all good gifts. The 

father simply wanted him to rejoice that his brother had returned home. 

"He was lost and has been found." 
 

It's important for those of us who attend Mass regularly, participate in the 

sacraments, and serve in our parishes not to fall into the trap of being 

like the bitter older brother or the complaining Pharisees. We must  

welcome everyone in our midst with joy, not resentment or judgment. It 

can be easy to think that others don't deserve as much as we do, and to 

forget to be grateful for all that we have. But we are ALL called to 

"celebrate and rejoice" when the lost return home. 
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EMBRACE THE 

Year of Mercy 

We receive some pretty amazing gifts in confession, including 

peace, joy, and true sorrow for our sins even if we don’t initially 

start out feeling sorry. 
 

One time, when I was going to confession, I had more time 

than usual to prepare because there were a few people in line 

before me. As I waited, I was struggling to think of any of my 

sins. Thankfully, I had a simple guide for confession with me 

which stated that the Holy Spirit will always gently remind us of 

our sins if we ask. So, I whispered a short prayer in that regard. 
 

As I continued to wait in line, the Holy Spirit brought to mind 

my sins, and one of those caught me by surprise. I realized 

that there was a person in my life that I really disliked. In fact, I 

could probably say that I hated her. As I was thinking this over, 

it was also obvious to me that it felt good to hate her. So, what 

was I to do with those feelings? 
 

The thought came to me that I could not confess this sin of 

hatred toward another person if I was not really sorry for it. It 

made sense to me that without true sorrow, there would not be 

a willingness on my part, even with God’s help, to change my 

behavior. So I made an attempt to make myself feel sorry but 

that didn’t work. Fortunately, another thought came, which 

I would presume was from the Holy Spirit because I was at a 

loss on how to proceed. The thought was to ask Jesus for the 

grace to be sorry. So that is what I did in a brief prayer, using 

those very words. 

After confessing my sins to the priest, I went to a pew to pray 

the penance that he gave me. I tried to focus on the words I 

was praying while pushing aside distracting thoughts about 

what I was going to be doing later that day. Then all of a sud-

den I noticed that tears were coming to my eyes. I had to do a 

reality check because, at first, I wasn’t even sure of the reason 

for the tears. Then it became obvious that I was being given 

the grace that I had prayed for, true sorrow for my sins. My 

heart was being softened toward the woman that I hated,  

and I started to see that it was my selfishness that was also 

contributing to the situation of our disliking each other.  
 

The other interesting thing was that after this confession, I was 

able to view this person differently, and by simply smiling at 

her the next time that I saw her, the door was opened to begin 

a friendship. 
 

In light of this experience of receiving true sorrow for my sins, I 

now understand better that God pours forth His grace abun-

dantly to strengthen us in the Sacrament of Reconciliation. 

With His gift of grace, we are able to break sinful habits; habits 

that are harmful for us, including spiritually, emotionally, and 

in some cases even physically. 
 

Who doesn’t like gifts? During Lent, make it a point to 

open yourself to these incredible gifts from God in the 

Sacrament of Mercy. You won’t regret it! 
Diocese of LaCrosse 

A Confessional Surprise 

Seminars—Peterson/Kraemer Funeral Home  
 

This FREE legal, financial and funeral pre-planning seminar  

will feature Attorney Janet Lattyak of Lattyak Elder Law, Joel 

Pergolski, Financial Planner with Ameriprise Financial and 

Mary Miller, Certified Pre-Planning Specialist at Peterson/

Kraemer.    
 

Topics covered will include wills, trusts, powers of attorney  

and guardianship, Medicaid considerations, financial  

planning for retirement as well as funeral pre-planning and  

pre-funding.    
 

The seminar will be offered at three different times and  

locations:  

 Tuesday, March 15, at 6:00 p.m. at Memories Ballroom in 

Marathon 
 

 Wednesday, March 16 at 12:00 noon at the Athens Fire      

Station Meeting Room  
 

 Thursday, March 17 at 1:00 p.m. at the Korner Kitchen in   

Edgar  
 

A complimentary meal will be served at each seminar.             

Reservations are required as space is limited.  
 

715-845-6900 

Mary Miller 

Certified Pre-Planning Specialist 

Holy Temptations Feast Night—St. Florian’s 
 

Saturday, March 12th  

5:00pm 

St. Florian’s Church Basement 

Proceeds to support St. Florian’s Youth Group 
 

St. Florian’s Youth Group proudly invites you to the sixth  

annual feast night—sample a variety of delectable dishes  

prepared by culinary professionals and novice chefs.  Enjoy a 

relaxing evening of food, music, auction, raffles and spirit. 
 

Tickets:  $15.00 in advance 

  $20.00 at the door 

Special:  $100.00 for a table of 8 (must be paid in advance) 
 

Your ticket allows you to enjoy a variety of delectable tastings.  

Beverage available at additional cost. Tickets are non-

refundable.  For more information call  715-446-3085 X301 

NEEDED:  Custodian at St. Michael’s School  
  

We have an immediate opening for a part-time custodian 

to clean the school 20 hours per week.  We will consider 

one person or a possible husband/wife team.  Please   

contact our Parish Office at 715-842-4283, ext 2, or send 

a letter of interest (or resume) to, 

info@eastsideparishes.org or 611 Stark St., Wausau, 

WI  54403. 

mailto:deb@stagnescatholicparish.com


Welcome to Our Faith Community 
 

Hannah Virginia Hebert, Daughter of William and 

Andrea, who was baptized on Sunday,  

February 28th. 
 

May your love for Jesus grow with each passing day 
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Lenten Soup Suppers 
The Soup Supper crew is stirring up some  

Green Split Pea w/Ham and Chili for your enjoy-

ment, on 3/9.  Sandwiches, salads, & jello. 
 

Soup Supper is served from 4:15pm – 6:30pm 

in the school cafeteria. The cost is a free–will 

donation. 
 

Please consider helping out with this parish project.  Here are 

some suggestions to consider: 
 

DONATE SUPPLIES—VOLUNTEER TO WORK—BRING A DESSERT   
 

COME AND ENJOY A MEAL: Bring your family and friends to join 

your fellow parishioners for the best soup in town! 
 

Any questions contact Faye at 715-845-3302. 

Prayers and Condolences 
  

Our prayers and sympathy go to the family of:   
 

Corbin Alan Salber, infant son of James and Sally, 

brother of Clayton and Colin who died Wednesday, 

February 24th. 

 

Rest in Peace 

Kathleen Beckman Books 
 

Kathleen Beckman is an outstanding  

international Catholic evangelist, author, and radio host who 

will be at St. Matthew in April for our 

Lenten Mission on God’s Mercy.   
 

We are making Kathleen’s books  

available to you for suggested spiritual 

reading during Lent.   
 

These books could also be given as gifts to 

friends and relatives.    
 

With your purchase it will help St. Matthew 

parish pay for the mission and give you 

excellent reading material.  Books will be 

made available after weekend Masses until we are sold 

out.  They are priced from $8.00 to $20.00.  Thank you for 

your support and enjoy your books. 

 

St. Matthew Parish Mission  
 

Kathleen will be happy to autograph 

any of her books for you when she  

arrives in April for the Parish Mission 

on the 17th, 18th & 19th.  Mission to 

be held from 7:00pm-9:00pm.    
 

A special session for Women, will be held on April 19th at 

1:00pm,  Kathleen will speak on Spiritual Motherhood of 

Priests.  A related book “Praying for Priest” is available for 

$20.00. 

Mark your calendars!  

Wanted  

– used guitars for youth of the parish.  
 

Please contact Dorothy 715-432-5519 or 

Charito 715-212-7296.     Thank you. 

A Huge Shout Out and A BIG Thank You—Shopko 
 

The St. Matthew Men’s Club and the punczka 

order fillers would like to thank our local 

Shopko store for their generous donation of 

plastic bags for our punczka sale.   
 

These large bags were perfect for completing  

our customers orders.  

 Family Life Committee  

“Coffee and Donuts”  

after the 8am and 10am Mass  

Next Sunday, March 13th  
Would you like to volunteer?   

Contact Norma at 715-842-3148. 

Discernment Retreat 
 

On behalf of Fr. Felix, Director of Deacon Formation.   

A reminder about the Discernment Retreat on  

Friday-Saturday, April 1st-2nd,  
for men who feel they may be called to the permanent             

diaconate.  
 

Those attending will gain first-hand experience of the program 

since it will coincide with a regular weekend of formation at  

St. Anthony's Retreat Center in Marathon.  They will be able  

to sit in on some classes, including a Scripture class being 

taught by Msgr. Mark Pierce, as well as attend specifically  

diaconal conferences and mingle with the men currently in 

various stages of formation and those wives who are present. 
 

We ask that spouses of those registering for the Discernment 

Retreat attend as well.  On the diocesan website, we have an 

overview of the Discernment Retreat, the schedule, and a    

registration form.  
 

We also have general information on the Permanent Diaconate 

and on our Deacon Formation Program. Participation in a    

Discernment Retreat is a prerequisite for application to the 

Deacon Formation Program.  New Classes begin every other 

year, so the next class will begin in the fall of 2017. 

 

Easter Decorations for Church 
 

   We are accepting donations for flowers/pillar candles to                                                                                                                                                                                     

 decorate the church for the Easter season.   
 

 Please consider a donation in honor of 

 or in memory of a loved one.  Place your     

 donation in the offertory collection in an 

 envelope marked “Easter decorations”.   
 

 Memorials will be listed in the bulletin 

 during the Easter season.  
 

 If you prefer, you may donate flowering plants in  

 pastel spring colors.   
    

  Please bring plants to church on Good Friday before 3 PM.  

http://diolc.org/ministries/files/DeaconDiscernmentRetreat2016Overview.pdf
http://diolc.org/ministries/files/DeaconDiscernmentRetreat2016Schedule.pdf
http://diolc.org/ministries/files/DeaconDiscernmentRetreatRegistration2016.pdf
http://diolc.org/ministries/diaconate-0.htm
http://diolc.org/ministries/diaconate-1.htm


2015-2016  

Religious Education Calendar 

Wednesdays 6:15-7:30pm 
 

   3/9—Session #24—Lent Reconciliation 

3/16—Session #25—Brown Scapular Enrollments in Adoration                                                                                     

                                 Room 6:30pm—First Communicants. 

3/23—Session #26—Living Stations (grade 4 Project) 7:00pm  

           in church. 

3/30—No Session—Spring Break 3/28-4/1 

  4/6—Session #27—Catechist Connection 7:45-8:15pm 
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Holy Name of Jesus Parish Presents  
 

2016 Great Adventure Youth Rally  

at Grand Lodge Waterpark, Rothschild, WI  

March 11th & 12th, 2016 
 

Friday, March 11th 4:30pm-7:30pm  

for grades 6th-8th 
 

“Get the Adventure Going”  
$10.00 per Person includes rally and waterpark pass to be 

used from 7:30pm-10.00pm Friday night ONLY 
——————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

Saturday, March 12th 9:00am-5:00pm  

for 8th to 12th grade teens 
        

“You Are His Masterpiece”   
$30.00 Per Person includes rally, lunch and waterpass to be 

used from 5:00pm-10:00pm Saturday night ONLY 
——————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

Music and Presentations provided by  

Traditional Division Ministries. 
 

RSVP deadline:  March 7th, 2016 
 

For information or to sign up to join the adventure contact 

Janet at 715-842-3148 or janetns@stmatthewwausau.org 

              

                   Totus Tuus  
 

         Coming July 24-30, 2016 at  

           St. Matthew, Wausau, WI 
 

         1st grade through 12th grade 
 

Middle school and high school youth will 

meet in the evenings 
 

What is Totus Tuus?   
                        

TOTUS TUUS is a Catholic youth program dedicated to helping 

young people develop their relationship with Jesus Christ and 

to understand their faith through catechesis, Christian witness, 

and Eucharistic worship so that they may live it in today’s 

world.  
 

To accomplish this, the Totus Tuus team of four, trained young 

adults emphasizes devotion and love for our Lord in the  

Eucharist and for Mary our Mother in such a way that it is fun 

for both teachers and youth alike. 

First Holy Communion Family 

Retreat 
 

Saturday, March 19, 2016  

9:00am-1:30pm 

Meet in school cafeteria 
 

The retreat is designed for all students 

preparing for their First Eucharist.  
 

 Each student must attend the family retreat with at least 

one parent/guardian.   
 

 Please remember to bring your completed workbook and 

banner.  
 

 Also, bring with you your designated food item for the meal 

we will share as a faith family.   
 

If you have any questions please contact Patricia Cicha at 715-

842-3148.  

Looking forward to seeing you on this Special Day! 

Retreat at St. Lawrence  

Seminary High School 
 

For 7th, 8th and 9th grade boys, currently enrolled 

in 6th, 7th, & 8th. 
 

June 20th-23rd, 2016  

Registration due by June 15th 

Cost:  50.00 
 

The Summer Action Retreat will be held at St. Lawrence          

Seminary High School, which is located in Mt. Calvary, WI.   

This retreat is designed to give young men an opportunity to 

have an enriching, team building, faith-based experience.  This 

retreat is a great way for all young men, while in community 

with others, to grow as adults in Catholic Faith. 
 

This year’s retreat focuses on “Loving Like Jesus.”  In the spirit 

of St. Francis, the retreat reflects on the role of service, com-

munity living, and personal prayer with Jesus in order to learn 

to love like Him.  In small groups under the guidance  

of St. Lawrence Seminary's staff and current students,  

participants will engage in Adoration, Reconciliation, athletic 

and trivia competitions to develop the framework to begin to 

“Love Like Jesus.”  Get details & register Email us at  

stlawrence.edu/retreats or call 920-753-7570.   

St. Matthew Families & Friends 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS  

Living Stations of the Cross 
 

Wednesday, March 23rd, 2016 

7:00pm-7:30PM in Church 
 

Please join us for this Religious Education Program Tradition 

Presented by the 4th Grade class 

    
 



Liturgical Ministers   

March 12th & March 13th 
 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) 
Patricia Cicha 

 

Lectors 
 4:30 pm   L. Cummings, Louise Lach 

 8:00 am   Ron Lawrence, H. Wanserski  

 10:00 am   Bonnie Sanders, P. Wallschlaeger 
  

Eucharistic Ministers of Holy Communion 
 4:30 pm   L. Lach, L. Heil, D. Parker, G. Piaszak,  

                     K. Teeters, C. Bush*, J. Pederson* 
 

 8:00 am   R. Lawrence, D. Lepak, S. Lepak, S. Peterson,  

                     J. Pritzl., S. Lemmer*, C. Lemmer* 
 

 10:00 am   B. Sanders, P. Sliwicki, K. Sliwicki, V. Tierney,  

                    E. Tierney, P. McDonald*, K. Miilu(P)* 
 

Ushers & Greeter 
 4:30 pm Matt Lorge, Kristi Lorge, Justen Willemon 

 8:00 am D. Mosure, J. Mosure, Allan Seubert 

 10:00 am    J. Kohn, L. Sanders, Gary Tapper 
 

Servers 
 4:30 pm   Jarod Maxson, Colten Huft 

 8:00 am   Madison Mosure, Tiah Lane 

 10:00 am   Kielie Bruenig, Jesse Miskowiak 
 

Musicians 
 4:30 pm   Dan Larson, Bernie Riehle 

 8:00 am   Annette Southworth, Joel Stubbe 

 10:00 am   Mary Lenard, Barb Britten 
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MARCH 7TH, 2016-MARCH 13TH, 2016 
 

Mon      8:00 AM †Rudy Salzman  

Tue     12:05 PM †Francis Coushman 

Wed      8:00 AM  †Wallace “Wally” Sloan (Ladies Council)  

Thur      8:00 AM  †Richard Piaszak  

             12:05 PM  †Donna Anderson  

Fri         8:00 AM  †Josephine McKinnon  

Sat        8:00 AM  †Matt Lannigan 

        4:30 PM  †Stanley & †Clara Shebuski  

     †Russell & †Alma Lynett      

Sun    8:00 AM †Scott Zernicke  

   10:00 AM †Donald Washebek 

        12:00 Noon  Living & †Deceased    

     St. Matthew Parishioners  

                (Misa en Español/Mass in Spanish)   

                 3:30PM †Poor Souls in Purgatory 
      Confessions prior to Mass: 2:00- 3:15pm 

     Health & Healing Service after Mass         

Weekly Scripture 
 

Readings for the Week of March 6, 2016 
 

Sunday: Jos 5:9a, 10-12/2 Cor 5:17-21/Lk 15:1-3, 11-32 

Monday/St. Perpetua & St. Felicity: Is 65:17-21/Jn 4:43-54 

Tuesday/St. John of God: Ez 47:1-9, 12/Jn 5:1-16 

Wednesday/St. Frances of Rome: Is 49:8-15/Jn 5:17-30 

Thursday: Ex 32:7-14/Jn 5:31-47 

Friday: Wis 2:1a, 12-22/Jn 7:1-2, 10, 25-30 

Saturday: Jer 11:18-20/Jn 7:40-53 

Sunday 3/13: Is 43:16-21/Phil 3:8-14/Jn 8:1-11 
©Liturgical Publications Inc 

Financial Stewardship 

Minimum budgeted amount needed weekly…..$9,612.00 

Stewardship last weekend.…….………..…..……....$8,225.99 

Amount under budget……..………………....…….....$1,386.01 
Thank you for generously supporting St. Matthew Parish 

Stations of the Cross Offered During Lent 
 

 Monday, Wednesday-Saturday after 8:00 AM Mass 

 Saturday, after 4:30PM Mass 

 In Spanish after 12 noon Mass 

DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL  
Total Records:  678   

Parishioners Pledging  319          

Not Pledged:  359 
 

Parishioners: Please take care of your Diocesan Annual Appeal 

pledge.  We would appreciate all members of the parish be 

accounted for in this yearly Appeal. 
 

If everyone does their part, we would go over our target of 

$70,327.  Thank you for your generosity towards our beautiful 

parish of St. Matthew.    Ann Graveen 

Catholic Women’s Club 
 

The Catholic Women’s Club WILL MEET MONDAY, March 7, 

2016, at St. Michael’s Church.  
 

PROGRAM: Day of Prayer  

Presenter: Father Daniel Thelen 

Topic: God’s Mercy 
 

10:00 – Coffee and Registration 

10:30 – Conference 

11:15 -- Mass 

12:00 -- Lunch   
 

CALL PEGGY AT 715-842-2845 OR KATHY AT 715-842-7200 

FOR RESERVATIONS.  DUES, $8.00.  MEAL, $11.00 

The Week Ahead at the Parish 
 

Mon.  3/7:  
RCIA, 6:30-8:00pm, Parish Center, Library 
 

Tue.  3/8:  
Corinthians Bible Study, 10:30-12 Noon, Parish Center,    

Library, Dr. Tim Gray, DVD Series 
 

Wed.  3/9: 
TMIY—That Man Is You, 6:00-7:30am, Parish Center 

Religious Education—Session #24, 6:15-7:30pm 

Grades 3-10 Lent Reconciliation 

Confirmation—Lesson #20— “What Would Jesus Do?” 

                         6:15-7:30pm, Parish Center, Patio Room 
 

Thur.  3/10:  
Sacred Worship Comm. Mtg., 6:30pm, Rectory 
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Ministro Hispano: P. Roberto Thorn 

Dirección: 229 South 28th Avenue, Wausau, WI 54401 

Teléfono: 715-842-3148 
 

Directora de Educación Religiosa: Patricia Rodriguez Cicha 

Teléfono: 715-842-3148  

Correo Electrónico: patriciaca@stmatthewwausau.org 
 

Horario de Misas en español: Cada domingo a las 12 PM 
 

Catequesis para niños de Jardín Infantil (Kinder) hasta 

el  9° grado:  En inglés cada miércoles de septiembre a 

mayo de 6:15-7:30pm en la escuela. 
 

Catequesis en español: Favor de hablar con el párroco.  
 

Bautismo: Favor de informarnos 6 semanas antes de 

celebrar el bautismo. Es necesario para los padres y padrinos 

asistir una clase de preparación bautismal. Las siguientes 

clases se ofrecen:  Sábado el 16 de abril de 2016 a las 

2:00pm 
 

Uno de los padrinos tiene que ser católico confirmado en la fé 

Católica y practicándola- es decir, que no vive en unión libre, 

Que asiste la misa los domingos, y que recibe los 

sacramentos. 
 

Matrimonio: En la mayoría de los casos es necesario  

informarnos seis meses en adelante.  

 

MINISTROS LITÚRGICOS — 13 DE MARZO 
 

Introducciones—Letty M. 
 

Lectura/Sal—Leticia Arias 
 

Lectura/Pet—Glenda 
 

Monaguillos—Cibriana/Rigo 
 

Acomodador/Colecta—Raul/Eudel 
 

Ministros de la Sagrada Comunión—Elodia/Roberto 

Lecturas de la semana del 6 de marzo de 2016 
 

Domingo: Jos 5, 9. 10-12/2 Cor 5, 17-21/Lc 15, 1-3. 11-32 

Lunes: Is 65, 17-21/Jn 4, 43-54 

Martes: Ez 47, 1-9. 12/Jn 5, 1-16 

Miércoles: Is 49, 8-15/Jn 5, 17-30 

Jueves: Ex 32, 7-14/Jn 5, 31-47 

Viernes: Sab 2, 1. 12-22/Jn 7, 1-2. 10. 25-30 

Sábado: Jr 11, 18-20/Jn 7, 40-53 

Domingo siguiente: Is 43, 16-21/Flp 3, 8-14/Jn 8, 1-11 

©Liturgical Publications Inc 

Ofertorio  
Ofertorio de 28 de febrero 2016:  $220.15 

-Encuentro de Cuaresma para la juventud-  
 

En Sparta, el 19 de marzo de 10am a 4pm.  

Abierto para niños que tomaron su Primera  

Comunión.   

 

Registrarse antes del miércoles 9 de marzo. 
 

-Necesitamos voluntarios para transportar y ser  

chaperones para el Encuentro el sábado 19 de  

marzo en Sparta. Hablen con Patricia lo más pronto posible.  

CICLO C 6 DE MARZO DE 2016 

4º Domingo de Cuaresma 
 

El relato del Evangelio de hoy se inicia con la narración del  

hijo menor que pide la parte de la herencia que le toca y  

enseguida se prepara y se va de casa. Se aleja sin pensarlo 

más, gasta a sus anchas lo que había heredado y cuando se 

termina todo se acuerda que tiene un papá que le ha dado a 

manos llenas sin esperar nada. El énfasis de la parábola está 

en la sorprendente reacción del padre que lo recibe con gran 

misericordia. El Papa Francisco en este Año Santo de la  

Misericordia nos invita a profundizar en lo siguiente: "Siempre 

tenemos necesidad de 

contemplar el misterio 

de la misericordia. Es 

fuente de alegría, de 

serenidad y de paz. Es 

condición para nuestra 

salvación.  

Misericordia: es la 

palabra que revela el 

misterio de la Santísima Trinidad. Misericordia: es el acto 

último y supremo con el cual Dios viene a nuestro encuentro. 

Misericordia: es la ley fundamental que habita en el corazón 

de cada persona cuando mira con ojos sinceros al hermano 

que encuentra en el camino de la vida. Misericordia: es la vía 

que une Dios y el hombre, porque abre el corazón a la 

esperanza de ser amados para siempre no obstante el límite 

de nuestro pecado" (Misericordiae Vultus, número 2). 
 

¿Cómo nos sentimos nosotros ante estas palabras del Papa? 

¿Cómo responderemos al Evangelio? No olvidemos que, no 

hay culpa, por grande que sea, que no pueda ser perdonada. 

Que volver a los brazos del Padre donde siempre nos está  

esperando debe ser una fiesta y no una vergüenza. 

En Appleton 
Hombres- Marzo 10-14, 2016 

Mujeres-Marzo 31-Abril 3, 2016 
Hablen con Mariela Patiño o Patricia Rodríguez 

 715-842-3148 

mailto:patriciac@stmatthewwausau.org

